
                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

'The Community of All Saints: living, thoughtful, caring faith'. 

 
 

Sunday 18th June 2023 

2nd Sunday of Trinity  
 

      8.00am Holy Communion 

      9.30am Parish Communion  

      6.30pm Evening Prayer      
 

For live and recorded services please visit  

http://allsaints-gosforth.org.uk/youtube 
 

At St Hugh’s 
 

 

     11.00am Holy Communion  

      
              

  

 

Thought for Today 

 
In today’s gospel reading when Jesus sends the disciples out on their mission he gives them 
authority to cast out unclean spirits and “to cure every disease and every sickness”.  
 

The church has always engaged in mission in various ways, from ministering to those locally to 
spreading the gospel throughout the world – with varying degrees of sensitivity to different 
cultures. 
 

The current Five Marks of Mission (which every candidate for ordination is required to be familiar 
with) proclaims the need:  
 

to proclaim the good news of the Kingdom 
to teach, baptise and nurture (new) Christians 
to respond to human need by loving service 
to seek to transform the unjust structures of society 
to strive to safeguard the integrity of creation and to sustain and renew the life of the earth. 
 

These are tasks that everyone can respond to in many ways. How far are we conscious of 
carrying these out in our daily lives and how can we support one another in doing so? 
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Old Testament: Exodus 19:2-8a 

New Testament: Romans 5:1-8 
Gospel:  Matthew 9:35 – 10:8(9-23) 
 

8.00am  Holy Communion 

Presiding:  Revd Ruth Birnie  

Preaching:  Revd Ruth Birnie  
 

9.30am  Parish Communion    

Presiding:  Revd Canon Andrew Shipton 

Preaching:  Revd Ruth Birnie  

Hymns  

Processional: Booklet page 6 Let us build a house (All are welcome) 

Gradual:  Green 376  I heard the voice of Jesus say  

Offertory:  Booklet page 20 Jesus Christ is waiting     

Communion: Booklet page 4 All over the world  

Recessional:  Green 334  All people that on earth do dwell 

Anthem:  Almighty and Everlasting God – Gibbons       

 

6.30pm  Evening Prayer 

   Psalm: [42] 43 Hymns    52, 439, 461 

 
 

A warm welcome to you if you are a newcomer. Please complete a green Contact Card and 
place it in the box provided, or hand it to one of the clergy or churchwardens.   

 
 

Young Saints / Children in the Service Young Saints is on pause for the time being. Children 
are most welcome in the service. There is a dedicated children's area at the back by the south 
door; please feel free to use this space and the materials provided. If you do need to step out for a 
bit, the Centre is open to you. We are deeply grateful to the Young Saints group leaders who have 
invested so much over the years in supporting children in their faith journeys, and are now looking 
at how we can continue that important work in new ways. 

 
 

Have you problems with mobility? Please let a steward know if you need assistance going up 

for communion, or would like communion to be brought to you. 

 
 

Hard of hearing?  If you use a hearing aid, please switch it to the ‘T’ position to use our loop 

system. 

 
 

To gain access to the All Saints YouTube channel please go to: allsaints-gosforth.org.uk/youtube 

 
 

Notices 
 

 

The funeral of Grace Brown is at 11.00am on Wednesday 21st June 2023 in church.

 
 

All Saints aims to be a busy, socially active church with lots of events for all types of people so 
we are always looking for new volunteers. 
 

No commitment is too big or too small; we need people to make coffee after services, help with 
our preschool group on a Tuesday called Little Saints, help with live-streaming, to read the lesson 
or lead intercessions during services and much more.  
 

If you would like to become involved and could offer time and any skill or talent even not listed 
here, please email Louise Waugh, Parish Administrator, or phone her on 213 0450 

 
 

A social event for PCC is at the Vicarage on Monday 19th June from 7.30pm. A half day away is 
being planned on Saturday 14th October at the Friary in Alnmouth 

 



‘Farmers’ Market’ June 17 – We did it!  
    

Thank you so very much, to those who volunteered.  
 

Details to follow next week!  
   

Diana Lavin 

 

SING at the Centre  
 

Next meeting - Tuesday June 20 from 2:30 for drinks/nibbles first in the (Upper Room). 
 

Why not come along and try us out? 
  

Diana Lavin    

    
 

 

Happy Birthday this week to  

Rosanne Metcalfe (18th), Hugo Barrett (23rd) 

 
 

The Christian Meditation Group next Sunday 25th June at 5.15pm in the Upper Room.

 
 

Please see the new edition of the Link. Copies are available at the back of church. 

 
 

News from Archbishop Runcie School.  There are currently a small number of places available 
in the Reception class in September. Please speak to Andrew for more details. Applications need 
to be made to https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-
place/applying-reception-places 

 
 

Confirmation at All Saints in September. The Right Revd Mark Wroe, the Bishop of Berwick will 
be leading a Confirmation Service on Sunday 17th September at 9.30am. All those interested in 
being Confirmed please be in touch with the Clergy. 

 
 

Keeping in Touch Please see the new Keeping in Touch Magazine. To submit an article of no 
more than 400-500 words please email: intouch@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk or pass to: Christine 
Willoughby, Dermot Killingley, Lesley Atkinson or Ann Cross. 

 
 

We are collecting for the West End Foodbank.  Please leave donations of non-perishable foods 
at the back of church. The foodbank’s current most needed items are tea, coffee, rice, soup, 
tinned tomatoes, rice pudding and tinned meatballs. 

 
 

Open Gardens is back for 2023. Please see the poster at the end of the newsletter. 

 
 

News from St Hugh’s –  
 

 Revd Dr Miriam Jones is leading worship today. 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events  
 

Prayer and Worship  

Sunday: Services at 8.00am, 9.30am and 6.30pm  

Monday - Thursday: 8.45am Morning Prayer in Church. Enter by the South Porch.  

Tuesday’s Holy Communion is at 10.15am in church.  

 
 

Ordination of Miriam as Priest. Saturday 1st July 2023 11am at Newcastle Cathedral. Her first 
presidency will be on Sunday 2nd July at Parish Communion. Please save the date. 
 
 



Miriam’s First Celebration, 2nd July As you are probably aware, Miriam’s first celebration of the 
Eucharist will take place at the 9.30 service on Sunday 2nd July after her ordination as a Priest on 
the previous day. We are planning to hold a reception in the Centre after the service and so we 
would be very grateful for any offers of food for that event. Please indicate on the list at the back of 
Church if you are able to help.  Nick Glover, Christine Willoughby 

 
 

Event for school children: Volunteers needed. On Tuesday 11 July, 3-5pm, All Saints is 
hosting a "leavers party" for children in year 4 of the first schools in All Saints parish and St Hugh's 
parish, who will be moving up to middle school after the summer. Please contact Miriam if you are 
able to help with preparations or volunteer on the day. 

 
 

There will be a special event for young families at the vicarage on Sunday 16th July 2.30 – 
5.00pm.  

 
 

The Handlebards present a rip-roaring, bicycle-powered production of Shakespeare’s A 
Midsummer Night’s Dream. Wednesday 9th August 7.00 – 9.00pm. Tickets £19.50, under 18 
£12.50, under 10 free (only one free ticket per paid ticket). Click on this link for tickets 
https://www.handlebards.com/show/dream-all-saints-gosforth/ 

 
 

Donations  
 

We now have a number of ways to donate to All Saints online:  
 

 By QR code. Simply hold your mobile phone camera over the code, follow the link to 
your browser and follow on-screen instructions Or  

 go to https://givealittle.co/campaigns/8ecfe5b6-18c7-4179-aba0-2ebc43a82f7b  
 

Please note that cash on the plate goes to our Mission of the Month, money put into the yellow envelopes 

goes to pay for the work of All Saints.  Thank you!  

 
 
 

June Mission of the Month: Cornerstone, Benwell, another worthwhile local project which 
continues to “include the excluded, empower the disempowered and encourage the discouraged”.  

 
 

Contact Us  
 

Vicar and Priest in Charge of St Hugh’s  

Rest Day: Saturday  

Andrew Shipton  284 5540  andrew.shipton@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Assistant Curate to All Saints and St 

Hugh’s  

Rest Day: Friday 

Miriam Jones  07474095190 miriam.jones@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Assistant Priest  

Not available on Wednesdays  

Ruth Birnie  284 1393  ruth.birnie@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Hon Assistant Priest  Rebecca Watts  285 9840  rebecca.watts@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Associated Priest Helen Lunn  lunnhelen@yahoo.co.uk 

Director of Music  John Lewis 07981 156751 jonnyonthekeyboards@gmail.com 

Churchwarden  Nick Glover  285 6594  Nick.glover@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk 

Churchwarden  Christine Willoughby  07733 963660  christine.willoughby@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Treasurer  Fred Carr  01661 825863  fred.carr@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Safeguarding Officer  Kath Davies  07880 618911  kath.davies@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  

Parish Administrator  Louise Waugh  0191 213 0450  post@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk  
 

Thank you, for looking at our news today. 
 

The All Saints Mission Statement: Working together as a church we are pursuing a vision to put 

All Saints at the heart of the wider community. Our vision is to be a vibrant, inclusive, 

compassionate and outward looking church with a sensitive and thoughtful approach to faith, 

where there is excellent pastoral care and encouragement for all and where diversity is 

welcomed and our worship inspires us to transform the world. 





  



 

 

 


